Dale Abbey Parish Council
Sent from contact@daleabbey-pc.org.uk
Greenbelt: 
'The proposed large Local Centre is totally inappropriate in a Green Belt countryside setting
The siting of it is the furthest point away from Kirk Hallam both old and new.
It would involve residents crossing the Relief road busy with HGV and other heavy traffic both existing and from the developing Stanton site.
There are striking equality issues in that the centre would be virtually inaccessible to the elderly and disabled, and dangerous for the young to access over the busy Relief Road.
The Local Centre would be more accessible to motorists than to residents given its access off the A6096.
In this roadside position, the Centre may attract those with criminal intentions to use the unpoliced Relief Road to commit crime within the development.
There is no need for the Local Centre.
Kirk Hallam has its own centre already which could be refurbished.
There are many facilities available locally in Ilkeston.
If an additional centre is desired, it should be located on the Kirk Hallam side of the Relief Road, not by destroying more green belt to create it.
Clearly, from our point of view, the overriding issue is that once the protective line of the Relief Road is broken, the reality is that sooner or later, more development towards Dale Abbey will come.

The Council states that the road will provide "a new defensible Green Belt boundary as well as a landscape buffer between the Green Belt and housing allocation." The siting of the proposed Local Centre breaks that boundary.
